

WEEKLY BULLETIN 5 December 2023 Volume 64 - Issue 23





Pres Bernard Jones

DG Andrea Grosvenor Bulletin editor: Issa Shalhoub

Area Gov Haseena Tweddle RI Pres Gordon R. McInally Club's Website and Club's Facebook

December is Disease Prevention and Treatment Month

Tonight; Christmas Dinner at the DLC, \$40 per person, members, family and friends



Future Programs:

12 Dec; Annual General Meeting AGM and voting

19 Dec; PP Michael Mastronardi

26 Dec NO MEETING

January is Vocational Service Month

2 Jan; NO MEETING

9 Jan; Prawns and Pizza at Rotary Park, \$20 Members, Partners, Families and Friends

16 Jan; Natalie Hunt, dietician Members, Partners and Friends' Night

Introduction: Geoff Johns Vote of Thanks: John Hozack

Birthdays and Anniversaries:

None this week.

Club's Calendar		
Half Yearly Dues (subs) are due		
10 Dec	Sun	Bunnings BBQ
6-12 Jan		RYLA
10 Feb	Sat	Taste of the Sea, Oceanvibe
8-10 Mar	Fri-Sun	PE and Learning & Development Training – Batemans Bay
15-17 Mar	Fri-Sun	RYPEN
23 March	Sat	BOF Ball at DLC
5 or 12 June	Wed	SESCA

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Louise Garrett 0432 091 991 louise Garrett by NOON ON MONDAY.

If your attendance is in doubt, please apologise and if you turn up, the caterer will not mind extras.

Can you please advise Jo Jones of any guest speaker, you wish to invite, before inviting them.

28 November 2023

President Bernard Jones started the meeting by an Acknowledgement of Country and welcomed all, specially our guests; Taryn Murray, Carolyn Mott, Jenny Cantrill and Diane Willett.

Pres Bernard later gave the Club Service report.

International Toast was given by Brian Morrison; wishing for PEACE in the Middle East.

John Hozack spoke on changes to our **Constitution and Bylaws**; all members have received a copy and we are voting on the new Constitution and Bylaws at the AGM.

Secretary Issa Shalhoub circulated the Rotary magazine, we received request to help at the Walk Against Domestic and Family Violence at Glebe Park on 1 Dec 2023 and an urgent request to nominate a candidate for RYLA.

Almoner Bill Harris is pleased to see Jenny Cantrill amongst us tonight.

Community Service Director Geoff Johns said that the Bunnings BBQ 10 Dec 2023; roster is full, volunteers are: Geoff Johns, Avril Pryor, Peter Culham, Simon Brown, Tim Trescowthick, Issa Shalhoub, Clive Cross and Ross Wade.

Money Spinner raised \$384. Bunnings BBQs; we donated \$627 to Cup and Co. and raised year to date \$8,142.

The Poker Run raised \$640, helpers were; Ian and Debbie Tibbles, Yvonne Young, Bill Harris, Gareth Davies, Brian Morrison, Bernie Jones, Simon and Annie Brown.

Prizes were donated by BCF, Bunnings, Repco, Ken Matthews AUTO, Woollies, and Ian Tibbles.

lan Tibbles needs volunteers to take down the ceiling drapes at the Civic Centre, Pres Bernard Jones, Wayne Fry and lan Tibbles volunteered, thank you.

Louise Garrett on the Princesses Ball; information night will take place this week, 30 Princesses, in January practice will start and Louise needs a male helper to be on hand for one hour to watch the male partners.

Four tickets will be allocated for each Princess and perhaps in 2025 it should be called the BOF Ball.

President Bernard Jones commented on the SES visit and the great food, Poker Run; 29 participated, perhaps next year we will call it Charity Run. **The Civic Centre Drapes raised \$750**.

Please: member to invite new members to attend (free of charge) a meeting.

Excellence in Workmanship Award was introduced to the club by **Vocational Service Director Yvonne Young**, to replace the Pride of Workmanship Award, which has been in hiatus since 2018.

This year's nominations came from club members, but as of next year it will be open to community members. The judges were **Craig Cameron and Clive Cross**.

We had three finalists, runner up were **Amelia Dunn and Teisha Daddo**, both from the DLC and were presented with a Certificate. Both are a credit to the DLC and the community.

The winner was Taryn Murray and was presented with a personalised plaque for great customer service, Taryn has been working at the Milton Post Office for 9 years.

Taryn thanked Wayne Fry, Carolyn Mott (her boss), her customers, parents and our club.











Community Service Director Geoff Johns gave us a power point presentation showing what is needed for the running of the Bunnings BBQs:

- Grocery check list.
- Grocery purchasing.
- Transportation of items.
- -Setting up.
- BBQ completion, clean up, what info to give to Bunnings (breakdown of takings) ...

End of report



TICKETS \$120
STICKY TICKETS.COM
MLAVALLEO419@GMAIL.COM

Buy tickets; stickytickets.com.au